WORLD COUNCIL OF CHURCHES
Service to Refugees
150, route de Ferney
P.O. Box 66
1211 GENEVA 20

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

Mrs. M.O. de Ballesteros Asociacion de Proteccion al Refugiado Cangallo 499 - 8º "B" BUENOS AIRES / ARGENTINA

Geneva, 18th May, 1977 MS / Kai

Dear Mrs. de Ballesteros,

## Re.: Santa Rita Home for Aged

Pursuant to our letter of 14th March, 1977 to Mr. George Koulischer we are forwarding under separate cover a cheque for US-\$ 10.000 (ten thousand US Dollar).

This amount is additional to the US-\$ 4.000 which were transferred on 17th Dec., 1976 to Tolstoy Foundation New York to be used as per capita grants to inhabitants of the Santa Rita Home in 1977 (our letter of January 3, 1977 copy Mr. J. Lukin, refers).

Enclosed cheque brings the total to US-\$ 14.000 and completes our contribution for the current year. Comision Argentina para los Refugiados del Consejo Mundial de Iglesias (CAREF) represents the World Council of Churches in Buenos Aires and we should appreciate it if you would in future discuss the problems with Pastor Ihle. He might be able to help with some of them on the spot and will refer those which can not be solved locally to us.

Yours sincerely,

Mercedes Saitzew

Mr. J. Lukin J Rev. A. Thle

Enclosure 1 receipt